
   

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 On Monday, January 8, 2024, at 5:00pm, the Town Council held a Council Workshop at the Town Hall 

located at 121 North Gate Road, Myrtle Beach, South Carolina  29572.   

 

 Present      Mayor    Dave Buonviri 

       Council    Brian McIntyre 

Brian Palliser 

    Laura Pendley 

       Chief of Police   Kyle Lamparter  

       Town Clerk    Jennifer Newbold 

 Absent      Mayor Pro Tempore   Peggy Bell    

                

The media and public were duly notified of the date, time, and place of the Workshop.  At 5:00pm, with a 

quorum present, Mayor Buonviri called the Workshop to order. 

 

 The first item on the Agenda was opening and review of Bid Package #2024.01 Waste, Recycle, Yard 

Debris Collection.  One bid was received from GFL: 

BID PACKAGE #2024.01 

Solid Waste, Recycling & Yard Debris Collection 

 

1. * GFL 
 

Service Year 1 Cost Year 2 Cost 
Year 3 Cost 

(Optional) 

Solid Waste & Recycling 

(weekly) 
MSW $14.94 

Recyc $12.00 

MSW $15.31 

Recyc $12.30 

MSW $15.70 

Recyc $12.60 

Solid Waste (weekly) & 

Recycling (every 2 weeks) 
MSW $14.94 

Recyc $5.50 
MSW $15.31 

Recyc $5.64 

MSW $15.70 

Recyc $5.78 

Yard Debris (weekly, 

contracted with Town) 
   

Yard Debris (weekly, 

contracted with residents) 
$9.00 $9.23 $9.46 

 

The bid tabulation will be posted on the Town website on Tuesday, and the complete bid will be reviewed by 

Council and an award will be made on February 5, 2024, at a Bid Award Meeting.  The government contract 

representative for GFL was present at the Workshop and offered answers to questions presented by Council. 

 

Mayor Buonviri continued the Workshop with a quick overview and purpose of the Agenda.  For the 

foreseeable future, the Workshop purpose will be for Council to review ordinances, processes, materials, and to 

amend accordingly in addition to setting the Town Meeting Agenda. 



 

 Discussion and review of  the Ordinance Review project was directed by Councilwoman Pendley.  

Pendley reiterated and summarized the approach of the continuing project: 

  >What is it that Council wants to accomplish? 

  >What needs to be restricted? 

  >What can be consistently enforced? 

The Councilwoman will provide a complete status review of the project at the Town Meeting and new areas 

will be discussed. 

 

 New Business was next on the Agenda; Council reviewed 2024 assignments and made appropriate 

changes to assignments and committees. 

                 

             Discussions followed, beginning with Mayor Buonviri: 

                 

                        Mayor Buonviri:  Swash – he reported that the channel redirection has begun and that he has 

discussed hardscape work with an engineer.  The Landscape Maintenance crew has replaced the seasonal 

flowers at the entrance Gates. 

 

  Councilman McIntyre:  The Councilman was welcomed and introduced to assignments and 

was able to ask questions and provide feedback on the Workshop and Meeting process.   

                         

Councilman Palliser:  Road repairs – He mentioned the continuing deterioration of Pine Tree 

Lane; it will have to be addressed after demolition and construction take place in the cul-de-sac.   

 

  Councilwoman Pendley:  Technology/Communication –  She is beginning work with VC3 to 

build a new website and suggested that Council list objectives and priorities, especially as the budget season 

begins.  

      

  Chief Lamparter:  Public Safety – The Chief discussed a collection of items he has confiscated 

within the Town limits belonging to homeless and reiterated the crime prevention strategy through 

environmental design. 

 

 Clerk:  Reporting  - The Clerk discussed looking at options presented at her recent conference 

for automatic Minutes equipment. 

 

In Matters That Require Attention, Council addressed a motor home parked at a residence for more 

than seven days. 

 

Ms. Newbold added Items to the Town Meeting Agenda.   

 

No Public Input was shared during the session. 

    

The dates and times of the upcoming Meetings were announced. 

 

With no further business to discuss, the Council Workshop adjourned at 6:05pm.  



               

        Respectfully submitted, 

        Jennifer B. Newbold 

        Jennifer B. Newbold 

        Town Clerk 

 

Approved ___________ 
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